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Friday 6 October 2023 

Dear Parent or Carer, 

I hope this finds you well and looking forward to a lovely sunny weekend. It’s difficult to believe we are only 2 

weeks away already from the half term break- the past 4 school weeks have flown by! 

Here are a couple of quick updates for you: 

1. Enrichment and Extra Curricular 

It has been great to see students taking part in all manner of lunchtime and after school clubs over the past 

few weeks, as well as off-site visits and residentials. These are such an important part of the education we 

offer, and I am very proud of staff for the variety of activities we manage to put on.  

I’ve attached the latest list of clubs to this letter so that parents and carers can suggest and remind (or nag!) 

your young people as appropriate! 

A special note of thanks to all parents and carers and staff who’ve supported on residential trips over the past 

weeks, ranging from Duke of Edinburgh students camping in the wilds of Kennicott, to performing arts 

students up in the West End, and of course our Y7s just now returned from PGL in Torquay.  

 

2.  Year 11s, revision and PPEs 

Thank you to Y11 parent and carers for coming along to the Making the Grade evening on Thursday. It was 

brilliant to work with families and students thinking about the year ahead and the way in which we can 

support students preparing for their GCSEs.  

The voluntary revision classes at lunch and after school are now up and running, and it’s been great to see so 

many students taking part- including a full class still hammering away at coastal landform revision for 

Geography with Ms Ellison, Mr Cotton and Mr Collings as I write (at 4.20pm on a Friday).  

Again, I’ve attached a list of what’s on offer- remember Y11s need to have attended 4 sessions by the end of 

Thursday coming to qualify to wear non-uniform this Friday!.  

3.  Exam Results 

We’ve now had confirmation of our performance table results that are published nationally for all schools later 

in October. We are really pleased that KEVICC students again have made the progress expected of them across 

8 subjects (“Progress 8”). To have performance back at pre-pandemic levels, despite all the challenges over the 

last 3 years, is a testimony to the hard work and resilience of the young people, and the support and 

dedication shown by staff.  

 

 

 



4.  Catering 

We know we’re not perfect, and being committed to the best for our students is part of our approach to every 

aspect of school life. We know some students and families have raised issues about recent catering changes, 

and we know our communication around these changes could and should have been better. 

Most of our catering operation has not changed.  We still provide a variety of hot and cold food before school, 

at morning break, and at lunch, we still provide a main hot meal at lunchtime, parents and carers can see and 

set limits on what students spend via parentpay, and we ensure students entitled to free school meals have an 

appropriate choice of hot and cold food daily.  

We have made some changes. We have reduced the number of choices around the main meal (the ‘special’). 

We have tried to make sure what we offer at break and lunch is as similar as possible- driven by patterns of 

student choice. And some portion sizes have been altered (which has been reflected in pricing).  

There are important reasons behind these changes. We are facing similar financial pressures that impact your 

own food shopping, such as price rises. We also have to meet wage rises which are not fully funded by 

government. We have to focus on financial sustainability. Our catering is an in-house service across 13 trust 

schools. We choose not to contract out our services, because we feel keeping them in house gives us the best 

service for our students. This also ensures there is no profit margin in our operation- our operation is purely 

based on breaking even. Our aim is to ensure catering runs without a deficit, which will protect funds in other 

areas of our budget (which, as with all Devon schools, are under significant pressure from years of poor 

funding).   

 

We are committed to keeping under review our offer, and we’ll include catering as a focus of our regular 

student voice work. Equally, I welcome direct ideas and feedback from parents and carers, so please do not 

hesitate to email me on alan.salt@kingedwardvi.org.uk if you wish to.  

 

Finally, I’ve attached our current price list, to give you a clear idea of what we provide on a daily basis.  

 

5.  Roadworks 

Thank you for those of you who made contact about the recent pedestrian issues around the Western bypass 

roadworks. Devon Highways have now responded to our feedback and reopened the pavement on the south 

side of the road between Barracks Hill and Redworth junction. We also now have some access across the 

Sheepfield restored, and we are lobbying strongly for them to improve the sight lines on the crossing across 

the Western bypass between Barracks Hill and Malt Mill.  

6.  Governors 

We are lucky to have a fantastic local governing board of volunteers, who play an important role in supporting 

us to continue to improve the College. We currently have vacancies for 3 people to join the board- these could 

be parents or carers (as most of current governors are!) or people who just want to make a difference. A 

passion for and/or experience of education is a must, and we welcome people who have experience of 

governance in the charitable and public sectors. If you, or anyone you know is interested, we will have adverts 

out soon, or please feel free to informally approach Jim Lodge, our Chair of Governors on 

jim.lodge@educationsouthwest.org.uk, or myself.  

 

mailto:alan.salt@kingedwardvi.org.uk


Finally, before the holidays get too near, we want to have our usual chance to chat and hear your questions 

and feedback, so we have informal Q and A set up via MS Teams for this coming Thursday at 1730 to 1830. 

Feel free to join and ask questions or give feedback using the link below. I look forward to seeing you there! 

 https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-

join/19%3ameeting_YjQ1ODI3OGUtMmZhMS00NWQ2LWE0ODctNjY1ZGMzNGQ4M2Jh%40thread.v2/0?conte

xt=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%220c36f116-41e2-4d31-a0d6-699ae4627098%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2247d021a7-

f7f8-4ca4-b37f-980e42bca45d%22%7d 

Have a great weekend, 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Alan Salt 

Principal 
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